
 

 
 

 
 

Guidelines for Electricians / Plumbers and Home Appliance Equipment’s and AC 

Technicians during the curfew period  
 

1. Essential maintenance work will be assigned to you (Electrician / Plumber/ Home 

Appliance Equipment and AC Technicians) at the requests made to the hotlines of the 

Ceylon Electricity Board (CEB) - 1987, Lanka Electricity Company (Pvt) Ltd (LECO) -1910, 

National Water Supply and Drainage Board – 1939 or the hotline of Public Utilities 

Commission of Sri Lanka (PUCSL) -0764271030. 

2. The above institutions will always take steps to select the technician based on the nearest 

proximity to the premises of the respective electricity or water consumer. 

3. Once you have been given and communicated on the necessary maintenance as per the 

request, you can apply for the necessary curfew pass from the nearest police station. 

4. The telephone numbers of the nearest police station and the Officer In Charge (OIC) can 

be accessed at www.police.lk 

5. You must strictly comply with the terms of the curfew pass that you get and the relevant 

laws. 

6. You must adhere to the recommendations regarding COVID 19 issued by the Ministry of 

Health. 

7. You can charge a reasonable fee from the customer once the service is given. It is advised 

to agree upon a reasonable fee in advance.  

8. You must issue a receipt for the fee that you charged from the customer.  

9. The Public Utilities Commission of Sri Lanka (PUCSL) maintains a database of relevant 

technicians and updates it to the relevant institutions and the public as needed. 

10. These terms may also be amended according to the requirement and you will be notified 

of such amendments 

 

❖ For more information: visit the official Facebook page of the Public Utilities Commission 

of Sri Lanka on Facebook / pucsl 


